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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Time flies! But where does it go? We have had a very busy year to 

date, and the pace quickens as we move ahead. Some of our May 

opportunities and activities follow: 

May is “Mental Health Awareness Month.” Refer to the flyer on 

page 6 on the topic of Mental Health First Aid. I’ve taken this day-

long class twice, and I will be sure to pass on word of such courses 

in our area. 

May is also the month we pay special homage to our Brothers 

and Sisters who have died while serving in uniform. Following is 

a list of activities of importance to us all: 

 

• 13 May 2018 is Mother’s Day – oh, so much to be 

celebrated! 

• 15 May 2018 dual ceremonies at the county Admin building 

at 500 San Sebastian View – 0730 Dedication and raising of 

the POW/MIA Flag, followed at 0900 when the County 

Commissioners will proclaim St Johns County as a “Purple 

Heart County.” More details on page 7. 

• 17 May 2018 is a presentation on “The VA and Help at 

Home.” It will be held at the Jacksonville VA Outpatient 

Clinic at 1536 Jefferson Street. See the flyer on page 8 for 

more details. 

• 19 May is Armed Forces Day. 

• 25 May 2018 is our VVA 1084 Golf Tournament at the 

Royal St Augustine Golf and Country Club. This is a major 

fund-raiser opportunity for helping our veterans most in 

need. We will need many volunteers to make it a success. 

See pages 9 and 10 for more details 

• 26 May 2018 will feature a “Gold Star Day of 

Remembrance” beginning at 6:00 PM at Beaver Toyota in St 

Augustine. See page 11 for more details. 

• 28 May 2018 is Memorial Day. See page 12 for an 

announcement of the St Augustine Memorial Day Ceremony 
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Our Election of Officers occurred at our 24 April 2018 Membership Meeting. The new Officers to 

welcome to the fold are Blair Craig, our new 2nd Vice President, and Joe Lennox taking on the 

responsibilities of Assistant Treasurer, a new officer position for us. John McGinty is no longer our 2nd 

Vice President but he remains on the Board of Directors as our “Immediate Past President,” a position 

we included in a recent change to our Chapter By-Laws. 

 VVA 1084 OFFICER AND STAFF CONTACT INFO 

POSITION NAME TELEPHONE E-MAIL 

President John Leslie 904-233-4712 john_leslie15@yahoo.com 

1ST Vice President Ken Hahn 904-342-7716 fchief443@gmail.com 

2ND Vice President Blair Craig 808-395-2003 Witsend2465@gmail.com 

Secretary Shawn Prentiss 904-217-4535 bandaidgirl56@gmail.com 

Treasurer George April 904-826-6098 geoapril1@gmail.com 

Assistant Treasurer Joe Lennox 904-570-2663 j.lennox@att.net 

Chaplain & 

Director 
Bob Dinkins 904-540-1898 bobdinkins@bellsouth.net 

Director Joan Whitfield 904-339-1544 jlwbeach@bellsouth.net 

Immediate Past 

President 
John McGinty 904-679-1947 Macvva1949@gmail.com 

Sergeant-at-Arms Joe “TyeDye” Tillman 850-559-8011 tillyinthehome@gmail.com 

AVVA Rep Judy Davis 904-814-4284 udc2232@att.net 

Newsletter 

Editor/Publisher 
John Leslie 904-233-4712 john_leslie15@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Advisor Michael Rothfeld 904-829-0381 mrothfeld@anyveteran.org 

 

2018 Election 

From left to right: 

George April  

Joe Lennox 

Shawn Prentiss 

John Leslie 

Ken Hahn 

Not Shown: 

Blair Craig 

Judy Davis 

mailto:john_leslie15@yahoo.com
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THIS MONTH IN MILITARY HISTORY 

02 May 2011 - U.S. Special Operations Forces killed Osama bin Laden during a raid on his secret 

compound in Abbottabad, Pakistan. 

04 May 1970 – Four Kent State College students were killed by National Guardsmen who opened fire 

on a crowd of 1,000 students protesting President Richard Nixon's decision to invade Cambodia. 

Eleven others were wounded. 

07 May 1954 - The French Indochina War ended with the fall of Dien Bien Phu, in a stunning victory 

by the Vietnamese over French colonial forces in northern Vietnam. The country was then divided in 

half at the 17th parallel, with South Vietnam created in 1955. 

07 May1975 - President Gerald R. Ford marked this date as the end of the Vietnam Era, officially 

ending the Vietnam War. 

08 May 1942 - The Battle of the Coral Sea began in which Japan would suffer its first defeat of World 

War II. The battle marked the first time in history that two opposing naval forces fought by only using 

aircraft without the opposing ships ever sighting each other. 

11 May 1969 - The Vietnam Battle of "Hamburger Hill" began. Attempting to seize the Dong Ap Bia 

Mountain, U.S. troops repeatedly scaled the hill over a 10-day period and engaged in hand-to-hand 

combat with the North Vietnamese. After finally securing the objective, American military staff 

decided to abandon the position, which the North Vietnamese retook shortly thereafter. 

23 May 1986, Congress grants VVA its Charter. 

TRACY’S 3184 MILE TREK FOR THE GARY SINISE FOUNDATION 

Tracy Sefcik, an 11-year Navy Vet, arrived at the St. Augustine pier on 3 may at 10:30am following a 

two-month 3184-mile bicycle ride originating from the USS Midway in San Diego.  

Tracy had a motorcycle (AmVets Riders Chapter 113, Bunnell, FL) and police escort (SJC Sheriff’s 

Office) as she rode the last 5 miles of her long journey, raising over $25000 for the Gary Sinise 

Foundation along the way. We were 

there to see Bill Dudley greet Tracy 

on behalf of all SJC Veterans and to 

present a $500 donation for the 

Gary Sinise Foundation, an 

Honorary Veterans Council of St 

Johns County polo shirt, and a Navy 

League membership replete with a 

Navy League Ballcap. The AmVets 

Riders presented a $250 donation. I 

met her in private and gave her one 

of our “Never Leave a Veteran 

Behind” tee-shirts – She loved it! 
Bill Dudley welcomes Tracy to St Augustine 
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IMPORTANT CONTACT INFORMATION FOR ANYONE WITNESSING OR 

EXPERIENCING A MENTAL HEALTH CRISIS 

FLAGLER MILITARY VETERANS CLUB 

The Flagler Military Veterans Club extended an invitation to VVA 1084 to participate in a Vietnam 

War Panel on 10 April 2018. This event was “co-curricular,” which allowed students to earn credit for 

attending. The event consisted of approximately 45 minutes with an emphasis on the Panel’s personal 

and historical experiences and concluding with 15 minutes of Q&A from the audience. The event was 

moderated by Dr. Michael Butler, Professor of History. John Leslie, Ken Weaver, and Paul Heagy 

formed the Panel and addressed approximately 40 students in their auditorium in the Student Center. 

This was a worthy exchange, crossing a span of generations with similar experiences but in completely 

different surroundings and circumstances. The audience was attentive, interested, and had some good 

questions for the Panel. We welcome further such exchanges with Flagler College and their Veterans. 

 

  

John, Ken 

and Paul 

sharing their 

experiences 

and “take-

away” 

lessons from 

their time in 

Southeast 

Asia. 
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 “NEVER LEAVE A VETERAN BEHIND” TEE-SHIRTS  & VVA-1084 BALL CAPS FOR SALE 

The T-Shirts come in Medium, Large, XL, and 2XL. The Medium to XL are $15, and the 2XL are 

$17. The logo is a single-color screen application. 

The Chapter Ballcap sells for $20. There was not enough room on the front side to include our 

Chapter name and number, but they will be embroidered in a double arc, in yellow, on the back 

side. These hats will only be sold to members of VVA-1084 and our affiliated AVVA members. 

Please make your orders by emailing John Leslie at john_leslie15@yahoo.com or bring cash or 

check to our next breakfast gatherings (every Monday morning!) or to our next membership 

meeting. 

 

 

 

mailto:john_leslie15@yahoo.com
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